Sister Cities of Newport News, Inc.

Policy Resolution #5
Official Invitations
Whereas the Articles of Incorporation of the Sister Cities of Newport News (SCNN) item 4 (f) states that the corporation is formed,

… to act as a coordinating body among those organizations, groups or individuals desiring to and engaging in the activities of such international municipal cooperation; 
And whereas the Bylaws of the Sister Cities of Newport News, Article IV 4.1, Power of the Board and Qualification of Directors states that,

the corporation shall be managed by its Board of Directors;
Therefore now be it resolved, that no letter of invitation shall be extended to any international “Friendship City” or “Sister City” by a city official, elected official, city employee, or SCNN volunteer, employee agent without the explicit approval of the Sister Cities of Newport News Board of Directors.
As some international partners may require a letter of invitation on Newport News City letterhead, such invitations shall be sent by the Mayor or City Manager at the request of the SCNN Board President, with approval of the SCNN Board.  A copy of the correspondence shall be forwarded to the SCNN office for inclusion in the books and records of the organization.
This resolution is approved by the SCNN Board of Directors at a meeting duly held June 8, 2006.






Aubrey Fitzgerald, President






Terrence K. Martin, Vice-President
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